
17 North Street
Whangarei
Minutes of Bridge Club Meeting held 8th December 2021 at 2.30pm
Present
Lee Walters, Richard Bland,  Neil Ruddell, Olive Dent, Jane Stearns, Janice Johnson ,
Glenys Barrow
Apologies were received from Judy Allison, Nancy beck, Kevin Grundy and Kim
Thomas.   Janice moved that the apologies be accepted  2 nd Glenys    Carried
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held November 10th 2021 ,having been circulated
, were moved by Olive to be a true and correct record 2 nd Jane  Carried
Correspondence
Account from Combrio re printer
Building and Fire warranty
NZ Bridge
Quote from One builder for toilet $38000
News from Grant Jarvis re tournaments
Property valuation
Glenys moved that the inward mail be accepted  2ns Janice
Finance
Table money is up on last year

Neil moved that the accounts that have been paid totalling  $8506 be approved and
the accounts to be paid totalling $703.30 be confirmed 2nd Olive   Carried
General Business
Because there was only one quote for the toilet construction this has been put on
hold until next year
We have builders coming to look at the job in February next year.
Roofing
Roofing Specialists Northland have said they will fix the leak in roof when doing



the nailing and still at same price as quoted Have to wait for nails but hope to have
it done between now and January 15th

There are 32 subs paid already
Jane spoke on the retention of beginners They have three sessions in January and
Will continue on Mondays until March 24th when new lessons start They will then
have to move to Tuesdays or repeat the lessons Some are ready to move now
Jane would like to keep them together as a group if possible so encourage those
who wish to move to Tuesdays to come to Monday nights as well
Jane will do ex club deals on Mondays
We need to have a strategy meeting to plan for next year and collate all the
Information jane received from the surveys We will do this at first meeting
next year The first meeting will be the first ewWednesday in February because
Congress is the next week.
Friendship force has gone into recess and there are no longer monthly meetings
They may hire rooms occasionally but not on regular basis
Chess club would like to use our rooms on  Wednesday or Friday evenings from
7pm to 9pm here are approximately 12 members but are hoping to build their club
Charge will be $20 per night
The Christmas party is all organized
Meeting closed 15.15


